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HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
Dear parents, 
 

Hoping all families had a lovely Christmas and that the new year will be happy and healthy for everyone. 
 

The children have returned to school full of excitement but quickly settled into routines and responded to 
expectations. This term is a very busy one with many different things happening and some year groups will be going out 
on visits. Year 2 will visit Durham Cathedral to learn more about St Cuthbert, as part of their studies in History. Year 
1 will be visited by an expert from Beamish as they study Victorian life and how things have changed, particularly 
within our homes. Class 9 are visiting West Boldon Lodge as part of their current interest in dinosaurs and fossils. 
This will be after half term in March. You will have already received the curriculum information for this half term, 
which is also on our website. 
 

Over Christmas, the cupboard from class 7 was removed and the room made good. The photographs above show the 
impact. The children were thrilled with their new role play area which represents ‘Space’ their current learning theme. 
They enjoyed printing moon paper plates and creating rockets from 2D and 3D shapes on Friday afternoon, with me. 
 

There have been some changes to Reception and Year 1 phonics lessons. Each half term children are re- assessed and 
matched correctly to the most appropriate group for their learning stage. Children have therefore changed groups and 
moved on with their learning.  Groups are now mixed across reception and year 1. This is working well and it was a 
pleasure to see them all in action yesterday during phonics. Phonics takes place at 9.10 each morning so it is essential 
children are in school on time each day. Their on-line books will continue to be read at home after the children have 
used them in lessons during the week. Shared readers will continue to be sent home each Friday. 
 

The recent freezing weather led to a burst pipe in Hagrid’s hut which is in the process of being resolved. 
 

We welcome Ms J Cowie into the Fulwell family. Ms Cowie will be supporting class 4 in the mornings and is the lunch 
supervisor for class 1. 
 

Parents are reminded NOT to take term time holidays as attendance continues to fall as a result. Currently 
attendance is 95.5% (lower than last year) and we are aiming for 96%. Thanking you for your support with this. 
 
Best wishes 
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YEAR 1-LOOK AT WHAT WE CAN DO NOW! 

Do you know about medicine safety? (RSE) 

RECEPTION-LOOK AT WHAT WE CAN DO NOW! 



Class 2 are being taught by Miss Birch from Fulwell Juniors for a few weeks, whilst Miss Dickinson teaches Miss 
Birch’s Year 5 class on a Thursday morning. This exchange is a great way for is to sharpen our understanding 
of the curriculum the children receive at Fulwell Juniors and also for them to understand and appreciate the 
standards our Year 2 children are achieving. 

YEAR 2-LOOK AT WHAT WE CAN DO NOW! 

Class 2 worked with me 
recreating a piece of Caribbean 
Art. The Artist  was Shari 
Erickson and next week, oil 
pastels will be used. 


